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Date: 6/27/2014 4:19:54 PM
Subject: Thank You!

Attachments: Action Items Identified on 6.26 & 6.27.docx

Good afternoon,
Thank you all for participating in our SC PFS meeting over the past two days.  A special thanks to all those who 
traveled to Columbia in order to be here in-person.  We are pleased with the progress that we were able to achieve 
and look forward to continuing work on this exciting initiative!  Attached please find a list of specific action items 
(updated to reflect items discussed today) to help guide our immediate efforts in the upcoming weeks.  If you have 
any suggested edits or additions, please forward them along!
 
We hope to schedule the next in-person meeting in August.  The team will be in touch with additional details soon.
 
Safe travels to all who are headed home this evening!
 
Very Best,
Erica

Erica Brown

Erica.Brown@scdhhs.gov
803.898.3062
 
cell: 978.895.1217
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Healthy Connections and the Healthy Connections logo are trademarks of South Carolina Department of Health and 
Human Services and may be used only with permission from the Agency.
 

 
Confidentiality Note

This message is intended for the use of the person or entity to which it is addressed and may contain 
information, including health information, that is privileged, confidential, and the disclosure of which is 
governed by applicable law. If the reader of this message is not the intended recipient, or the 
employee or agent responsible to deliver it to the intended recipient, you are hereby notified that any 
dissemination, distribution or copying of this information is STRICTLY PROHIBITED. 
 

If you have received this in error, please notify us immediately and destroy the related message.
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